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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2017/18                                   March, 2018


	


Dear Parents,

We are coming to the end of term 3 at Elrick School and all our learners and staff are ready for the Easter holidays. As part of getting organised for the holidays we will remind all pupils to take home P.E. kits, water bottles and other personal belongings.
We have a large amount of lost property in the foyer of the school and would encourage all families to come and check for any missing items. 

Sharing Good News
· We are delighted to let families know that Mrs Matthew, depute head teacher, had her baby recently, a little girl called Katie. I’m sure she will visit the school shortly!

· This week our Glee club performed in the North East Regional Finals and we were delighted to have been placed as 1st runner up. All our Glee club members have been practicing really hard since the heats to improve our singing and choreography and the hard work has paid off. The regional heat was won by St Joseph’s primary school from Aberdeen and we wish them all the best in the Scottish final.
Reporting to Parents

As always we encourage parents to keep in regular contact with school and provide a number of ways you can do this. Each class continues to update their GLOW page and all classes, including nursery, have a class blog via SEESAW. If you have any issues with accessing these please contact the school.

This week pupils in p1-7 will have some reporting comments shared on SEESAW for Health and Wellbeing and Learning across the Curriculum. Please check that you can access these comments, which we are hoping to be available on Thursday, 29th March. Any problems please contact the school. We are using SEESAW as our reporting format to all families this year, similar to the book creator links you had last year. If you wish to keep a copy of your child’s work, comments and teacher comments there is an option to print to PDF and save. 
School Improvements

· During the Easter holidays we will have contractors on site to replace 2 sets of toilets. It is hoped that this will be completed before the start of term 4, however this may continue into the first week of term which will mean some pupils may have to use different toilets for a few days. We will also be having electrical contractors replacing light fittings across the whole school.
· We have prepared our school garden plot for the arrival of planters and a table. Thank you to the parents who came along to help last Friday evening. Westhill Men’s Shed are now building our planters and the table to install in the plot soon. 
· Over the last few weeks staff have been working on lots of areas within our improvement plan. These are summarised in the minutes of the Parent Council. 

· We have reviewed primary 1 induction by surveying staff and the parents of our current P1. From the feedback we have made slight changes to the primary 1 induction for this year. Letters with events and information will be sent out at the beginning of next term. 

· We have been continuing to work on being ready to learn with our pupils. The changes to the lines for P2-7 have improved the start of each part of the day. We intend to continue this after the holidays. There has also been a continued improvement with pupils in the playground with having split areas, with less bumps and fallouts. We are hoping that the improving weather will allow more access to the field after the holidays - it is drying out slowly. We would ask all families to support the school to re-iterate the boundaries when outside learning or playing. These are that all pupils should be within the playground area or on the field at break time and lunchtime (not around the front/sides of the school), keep on the flat areas (no slope). When on the field, pupils should remain on the school side of the path and away from the grey metal box at the bottom of the field.
Staffing
· This week we welcomed Mrs Wilkins as an early year’s practitioner in our nursery. Mrs Wilkins will be working full time until the summer holidays.
· Miss Budge, teacher of P6BR, finishes her contract at Elrick at the end of this term.

· We are currently recruiting for a permanent class teacher, the vacancy can be found on https://www.myjobscotland.gov.uk/ along with all other Aberdeenshire Council posts.

· Miss Darlington has started her role as acting depute and Mrs Rule as acting principal teacher both on a part time basis. 

Parent Council 
· A Parent Council meeting was held recently and the minutes will be shared via the school website as soon as they are ready.

· Recent fundraisers have included a successful Dons Day Out and more Bags to School collections

· The Parent Council are busy organising the school fun day for Saturday, 19th May, 2018 and still require a co-ordinator for one stall. Please contact your class rep if you are able to help.
Other News

· We would like to encourage all families to make nut free choices for snacks and packed lunch, this includes products containing nut such as Nutella and cereal bars. We have a number of children in school with allergies to nuts.
· Just a reminder that we have a tuckshop for all pupils which visits each area before break. Items vary but include biscuits, fruit, milkshakes and juice.
· Children are encouraged to bring water bottles to school, please fill these with water, rather than juice. 

· A reminder that lollypops and boiled sweets should not be taken to school for snacks and that we recommend children keep their own toys at home, unless it is for show and tell.

· P.E. next term will hopefully be outside more often, we would like all pupils to have appropriate kits and this could include a jumper or hoodie for wearing on cooler days.

Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page and SEESAW for important dates, homework and information regularly
April

· Monday, 16th April – Return to school

· Tuesday, 17th –Thursday 19th April – Parents nights for P6BR

· Monday, 23rd April – Parent Council 6.30pm

· Monday, 30th April – Friday 4th May – Primary 7 residential week to Barcaple
May

· Monday, 7th May – Public Holiday (School closed)

· Saturday, 19th May – Elrick Fun Day, organised by the Parent Council

· Friday, 25th May – Sports Day 

June

· Friday, 1st June – Sports Day (2nd date if not on 25/5/18)

· Wednesday 6th-Friday 8th June – Primary 7 transition days to Westhill Academy

· Thursday, 21st June – P7 transition sports day at Westhill Academy

· Wednesday, 27th June – Primary 7 perform Mary Poppins (afternoon performance)

· Thursday, 28th June – Primary 7 perform Mary Poppins (evening performance)

July

· Thursday, 5th July – Prize Giving

· Friday, 6th July – End of term
As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely

Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher

Comments

Compliments

Complaints
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